
RCW 70.168.050  Emergency medical services and trauma care system
—Department to establish—Rule making—Gifts.  (1) The department, in 
consultation with, and having solicited the advice of, the emergency 
medical services and trauma care steering committee, shall establish 
the Washington state emergency medical services and trauma care 
system.

(2) The department shall adopt rules consistent with this chapter 
to carry out the purpose of this chapter. All rules shall be adopted 
in accordance with chapter 34.05 RCW. All rules and procedures adopted 
by the department shall minimize paperwork and compliance requirements 
for facilities and other participants. The department shall assure an 
opportunity for consultation, review, and comment by the public and 
providers of emergency medical services and trauma care before 
adoption of rules. When developing rules to implement this chapter the 
department shall consider the report of the Washington state trauma 
project established under chapter 183, Laws of 1988. Nothing in this 
chapter requires the department to follow any specific recommendation 
in that report except as it may also be included in this chapter.

(3) The department may apply for, receive, and accept gifts and 
other payments, including property and service, from any governmental 
or other public or private entity or person, and may make arrangements 
as to the use of these receipts, including any activities related to 
the design, maintenance, or enhancements of the emergency medical 
services and trauma care system in the state. The department shall 
make available upon request to the appropriate legislative committees 
information concerning the source, amount, and use of such gifts or 
payments.  [1990 c 269 § 3.]
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